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PHOTO: Sandy Creek Village Celebrates 130 Years of Incorporation at the Fair
The above photo shows proclaimations being read before cake and punch was served in celebration of the Village of Sandy Creek’s 130th incorporation. 
March 13, 1878, Sandy Creek Village held their first meeting. The Village of Sandy Creek, incorporated in 1878. The first President/Mayor was Hamilton E. Root who served from 1878 to 1880.
The Syracuse-Watertown Plank Road (now Main Street and N.Y. Rt. 11) opened in 1849 and provided the first overland link between the growing manufacturing and commercial centers at Watertown and Syracuse. It brought commercial and later tourist traffic through Sandy Creek. This traffic along with trade based on the prosperous local farm economy stimulated such businesses as hotels, blacksmith and harness shops and stores. This commercial activity concentrated around the crossroad at Main Street and Harwood Drive. 

The Village of Sandy Creek, originally called the Creek Settlement, began in the 1820’s when pioneers from New England arrived and built modest residences, retail establishments and small water powered industries along the south banks of Little Sandy Creek, on what is now Harwood Drive. About 1824-1825 it was thought desirable to have a local name for the little settlement where the Salt Road crossed Sandy Creek. Dr. Ayer and Anson Maltby proposed naming the settlement Washingtonville, as it was known for some time. Eventually, the more easily pronounced title of Sandy Creek prevailed

The 151 County Fair is over. We met many people who read this column as well as many new people who were pleased to see what we do to secure and preserve the history of this town. Our many books were a hit and posterboards were made to showcase the Lindsey/Thrasher Memorial Dedication at Pioneer Cemetery, the veterans from the Sandy Creek Veterans 1945 to 1960, the upcoming farm book and “before and after” views of Sandy Creek Village for the 130th Anniversary of Incorporation. 
Marie and Dave Parsons were here for a visit as well.

So, it is back to work on the cemetery projects (Stevens and Wesleyan) and research on the farm book. If you or your family had a farm in Sandy Creek or Boylston please contact my office. I am looking for information, photographs of the farms and families and help with the research. Don and Nancy Ridgeway and Rita Rombach are actively researching now but there were so many farms in this area that we need more help.

This is the time of year when genealogists travel to other areas to do research. I encourage visitors to call ahead, get an appointment, and bring all pertinent research materials. Many libraries and historical societies are operated by volunteers and hours may be limited for research. 

I will be in my office on Fridays from 9am until 4pm. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 (home phone 695-2820) or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com      Appointments may be made.
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